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Mark Sidran, Chairman

Patrick Oshie, Commissioner

Phillip Jones, Commissioner

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

P.O. Box 47250

1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive, S.W.

Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Re: UE-060649, Public Utility Regulatory Policies Act (“PURPA”) Standards
Dear Commissioners:



The Industrial Customers of Northwest Utilities (“ICNU”) submits this letter in support of the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission’s (“Commission”) Interpretive and Policy Statement regarding the adoption of standards for 1) net-metering; 2) fuel sources; 3) fossil fuel generation efficiency; and 4) time-based metering mandated by PURPA.  ICNU appreciates the opportunity to participate in this proceeding, and thanks the Commission for considering the written comments previously submitted by ICNU.  


ICNU is in agreement with the Commission that adoption of the first three standards listed above is unnecessary because Washington has already adopted similar standards.  In addition, ICNU supports the Commission’s decision not to adopt a new policy regarding the fourth standard, time-based metering, as such a standard has already been considered and shown not to be cost-effective.  The Commission’s existing policy to consider time-based metering on a case-by-case basis allows the actual impacts of such a standard to be sufficiently evaluated.  





Sincerely yours,

/s/ Melinda J. Davison
Melinda J. Davison  

